SVCA Minutes of August 15, 2023 Meeting

County Board Supervisor Richelle Andre reviewed the ongoing Dane County budget process.

SVCA Treasurer Rich Kedzior reported that the expenses for this year’s Ice Cream Social exceeded revenue. SVCA received 40 paid memberships at the Social.  Next year the membership form should include an indication of whether dues were paid by cash or check.

It was determined that we should discuss newsletter ad rates at the next meeting, including whether we should accept full page ads. We should also discuss the feasibility and desirability of digital delivery of the newsletter as well as obstacles to this.

Police detectives reported that our neighborhood is still a safe neighborhood but more gunshots have been fired in the city than in the past.  Auto thefts are increasingly the result of repeat offenders.

All pizza and most of the ice cream were consumed at the Ice Cream Social.  The balloon guy was very popular as always. It was suggested that we need more water and pink lemonade for next year.

Brant Olson requested $700 for an “Adopt Ice Program” for the neighborhood ice rink.  A motion was made and seconded and adopted unanimously.

Alder Regina Vidaver reported that the City has adopted an ordinance change to allow one pig to be kept on a property. She also reported that there would be no fireworks at football games, that the Owen Drive improvement project has been delayed until next year, that the Smokeys building site would be used for a housing project, and that the existing Whole Foods building would be used for retail.
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